
    
  
 

 BOROUGH OF MARYSVILLE 

Council Meeting Minutes 

July 8, 2019 

7:00 PM 

 
President, Steve Copp called the council meeting to order at 7:00pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited and innovation given by Mayor Deborah Troutman.   
    
Roll call   
 

Lance Barthel – Present  Mayor Troutman - Present     
Ronda Kennedy-Rowe - Absent Sec Connie Zitsch - Present  
Stephen Copp - Present  Sec Kim Charles - Present 
Charles Wentzel - Present  Solictor Dan Altland - Absent 
Dave Magee – Present  Eng Greg Ragolski - Absent  
Alexandria Snyder - Absent  Christian Gasdaska, Junior Council - Present 
Larry Little - Present   Treas Richard Chorba - Absent 

 
Consent Items 

A motion made by Dave Magee, seconded by Lance Barthel and approved unanimously to 
approve the financial statements and pay the bills. 
 
A motion made by Charles Wentzel, seconded by Lance Barthel and approved with one nay vote 
to approve the minutes as amended.  
 
Junior Council 

Christian said Susquenita does not have a lot going on right now. 
 
The girls’ softball took 4th place. 
 
Public Comment 

Dave Magee of 320 Cameron Street thanked everyone for the show of concerned in the last two 
months since his stroke and breaking his back. 
 
John Fasnacht of 21 North Main Street said the heavy rains filled up storm water drains on Front 
Street need cleaned.   
 
Council directed Lonnie and Pete to drive around to clean out the storm water drains. 
 
John Fasnacht suggested giving Kim more money to do the job as manager. 
 
Engineer’s Report 
   
Streets Project  
Ken informed Kim the street project is complete with the exception of Park Drive and Lansvale 
Street.  Elouise Magee’s driveway is completed. 
 
 



    
  
 
Old Business 

 

Comcast – Commencement of Renewal Process  
Comcast commencement of renewal process is ongoing.  Charles Wentzel requested a progress 
report or meeting minutes. 
 
Heritage Boat Ramp 
Council said we need to check the survey to see what the borough owns at the Heritage Boat 
Ramp.  Blue Mountain Outfitters put signs on the property with their names on it..  Blue 
Mountain Outfitters dumped concrete at the boat ramp.  We need to investigate this further. 
 
Chief of Police, Aaron Richards stated Waterfront Bar & Grill have some patrons using the boat 
ramp for parking.  The police started giving tickets to the people using the boat ramp for parking. 
 
A suggestion was to put a larger sign stating no parking or the vehicle could be towed at your 
expense. 
 
New Business 

 
Front Street / Overcrest Road Change Work Order 
Lance Barthel stated there was no change due to the borough utilizing some of our own 
materials.   
 
Advertise Borough Manager Position – Tabled 
 
Advertise for Pool Pavilion Bids for Grant Pendiung 
A motion was made Dave Magee, seconded by Lance Barthel and approved unanimously to 
approve to advertise for pool pavilion bids for grant pending DCNR approval.  
 
Sludge Analysis ($1,080.00) 
A motion was made by Dave Magee, seconded by Lance Barthel and approved unanimously to 
have the sludge analysis done. 
 
Rockville Estates Phase 2 Bond Reduction – Tabled 
Council asked Greg to attend the Streets committee meeting. 
 
Insurance Renewal with Keystone 
A motion was made by Charles Wentzel, seconded by Dave Magee and approved unanimously 
to renew the insurance with Keystone. 
 
Approval To Have Pennian Bank Change Our Account Information to Cetera Investment 
Services 
A motion was made by Charles Wentzel, seconded by Dave Magee and approved unanimously 
to have Kim Charles contact Brian Hummel and have Kim Charles be the contact person for 
Cetera Investment Services.  We should have three signers on the account.  Kim was directed to 
put all four of the signers currently on the account. 
 



    
  
 
Mechanical Device Tax 
A motioned was made by Dave Magee, seconded by Charles Wentzel and approved unanimously 
to disband the Mechanical Device Tax. 
 
Commission Reports on File 

Brian Webster of Marysville Fire Company announced the chicken barbeque is on Saturday and 
the food auction will be held Saturday, July 20, 2019. 
 
Brian also stated the wrong connectors are being put on the fire hydrants in Rockville Estates.   
 
The correct connector is a storz connector.     
 
Aaron Richards stated Brian Webster and Donald Brown were trained on the ennardd.  The 
license plate reader is ordered and installation will need setup when it arrives.  
 
Committee Reports on File 

 
Correspondence 

 

Public Comment  

Mr. Stephens of 900 Lansvale Street stated the situation with Scott cannot happen in the future.  
Scott was a decent person.  Mr. Stephens suggested council take their time in hiring a borough 
manager. 
 
Lance Barthel stated Scott was terminated and it is now in the District Attorney’s hand. 
  

Media Questions - None 
 
A motion was made by Lance Barthel, seconded by Dave Magee and approved unanimously to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:50pm. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Connie Zitsch 

 

 

 

 

 
Next scheduled meeting will be on:  August 12, 2019 

 


